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The Yizraelite – No. 2123 Date: 8/9/23
Kibbutz Yizrael English Newsletter
September has arrived, and brings with it, the yellow school bus, morning and afternoon, carrying the children from the classes 1-12 to school and back. As every year, the first graders, are excited, and looking at their photos on the noticeboard we wish them a smooth transition to school and an enjoyable year of learning. Mazal tov to all the parents, grandparents and children. 
Ella Epstein Cohen, Geva Dashevsky, Haleli Sadur, Liam Langberg, Liri Fink, Moran Ziv, Michael Witelson, Matan Friedman, Eden Abramovich.
Shana Tova                                                             Reut Shaliv - Editor Alon Yizrael  

New Year Greetings
To the kibbutz branches and any individuals who may be interested: 
Please forward New Year greetings for publication in the Alon 
by 10:00 Wednesday 13/9/23 
Alon-Yizrael@yizrael.com

Congratulations
to Sima and Musli Arieli 
and the whole family, on the marriage of 
[image: ליליה פרחים - הזמינו עכשיו משלוח פרחים בקליק אונליין באתר]Noam and Ori  
Asefa
Monday, Sep 11, 2023, at 20 :30
Agenda
1. Absorption Committee presents potential candidates – Shelly and Niv Edelstein
2. Candidates for membership on the Holdings Board of Directors– Idan Zelas, Tsach Sassi. Observer: Keren Kagan 
3. Adjustments in the organisational structure
Asefa Committee

Yizrael Archives
As of September 17, the archives' activity will be reduced to one day a week, only on Sundays.
The services of the archives will only be available to the officials and institutions of the kibbutz
Inquiries should be sent by email or WhatsApp to Yael Epshtein-Cohen.
Yifat Segal, Culture Cluster Coordinator

GOOGLE BLOOPER 1
יפעת סגל, מרכזת אשכול תפו"ח
Yifat Segal, Potato Cluster Coordinator

"The Yizrael Collection " (temporary name for the exhibition in the library).
All lovers and fans of the “Anne of Green Gables” books written about Anne Shirley, are invited to send in a true personal story that reminded them of Anne's adventures, and/or search for places in Yizrael, similar to “The Pool of Brilliant Water", "The Nymph Spring", "The Brick Trail", "The Lovers' Trail" and other places mentioned in the books. Please send, accompanied by a photo of the place in Yizrael,to the library's email:   Sifriayizrael@gmail.com
Also, please check if you have any books that you or your children have finished reading but forgot to return. Please return the books to the library. 
Reut Shaliv

A Few More Words on my Departure from the Economia
It’s Jo here, from the food branch, with a strong American accent...
For those who don't know or don't remember, that before smartphones I would leave a reminder message for every person who had a rostered duty during the week. Sometimes it helped and sometimes there were glitches anyway.
Writing in the Alon from 4.8.2023, I forgot to mention the people I worked with in the Economia. I forgot to add Milton and Phil to the list. Sorry. How could I forget that I worked with them? Especially Phil! We fought a lot about the room temperature.
Sorry, it took me so long to add these words, but I was busy holidaying abroad. 
 Joe Feldman
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Re-organisation of the Junction at the Entrance to the Kibbutz Notification of Project Approval
Dear Members,
After a lengthy process of orderly applications by the kibbutz and Yizrael Holdings, we received approval from the Ministry of Transport for the re-organisation of the junction at the entrance to Kibbutz Yizreel.
1. The essence of the project – a merging lane from the exit from the kibbutz eastwards.
2. Cost of the project – NIS 4,600,000 – fully funded by the Ministry of Transport
3. [Planned] execution schedule – start of work in the second half of 2024, planned completion of work – mid 2025.

 (
Merging lane
)









[bookmark: _Hlk145014776]And now, a few words of thanks to those who worked on the project and succeeded in bringing it to the current stage: to the Land Committee - Vicki, Axel, Shimon, to the Community Manager - Erez Peleg and especially, to Benny Segall who worked hard and ran around to all the government ministries, putting pressure in the all the right places and greatly assisting the kibbutz in promoting the project, both with attaining full funding and with the execution schedules and responsibility for implementation.
Regards,
Ron Cohen
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לבני סגל שעמל ורץ לכל המשרדים הממשלתיים.... 
and especially, to the staff members who toiled and ran to all the government ministries… 


Community Management Meeting Summary
 3.9.2023
Present: Erez Peleg, Maor Persai, Talia Arad, Tamir Blass, Shlomo Levy, Limor Griman, Ilana Peleg, Ishai Levy, Yifat Segal, Stas Gavrilov, Kinneret Govrin, Inbal Adler, Yifat Assaf
1. A Toast to the New Year
We opened the meeting with a toast to the New Year, accompanied by Stas playing the holiday songs, and with the following words: 
Dear members of the community management, 
I wish you with all my heart, with the coming of the New Year, that our days may be fulfilling. May there be days of good deeds, of seeing the good in all, of light and renewal, of enthusiasm.
May we continue our joint work, which is so important, leading, protecting, sensitively and wisely holding together this great entity we call “the Yizrael Community.”
On this occasion, a huge and heartfelt thank you for moving forward together and the partnership, for the long hours of discussions, and for continuing to work in teams and committees, and all this, in your spare time, and certainly with costs both personally and to your families. This is really not taken for granted, and deserves great admiration.
Thank you for thinking and listening, for wisdom and sensitivity, for inclusion and boundaries, creativity, solutions and flexibility, thank you also for thinking once more, and again... And everything you bring with you to every meeting and in between, every time.
May it be a beneficial, enveloping, bright, embracing, loving year.
Happy holiday to you and your families!

2. Presentation of the Implementation of the Chosen Pathway for the Food Industry 
(Invitees: the pathway team and the selected pathway implementation team)
Background: On January 18, 2023, there was a ballot decision on: "A collaborative pathway with financial control and solutions for exceptional cases and Friday dinners".
The community management assigned the task of examining and making recommendations for implementing the decision, to a team, which includes representatives of the Food Branch – Itzik Shechter and Adi Laviv, a representative of the Community Management – Tamir Blass, Finance Manager - Maor Persai and Community Manager – Erez Peleg.
The team examined options for implementing the control, as well as the different options for defining and addressing exceptional cases and Fridays.
The team held 8 meetings and concluded its work in August '23.
The process carried out by the team – understanding the task and assigning responsibility for studying the material, learning from kibbutzim where control systems are operated, examining technological options for implementing control, centralising the data and reaching a possible course of action, in-depth examination and choosing a way to address exceptional cases.
At the meeting, the proposal was presented to the community management, and later, after the holidays, the project will be brought to the Asefa, with the aim of starting to implement it in January '24.
Proposal for a control system – presentation of identification on receiving the requested number of portions, and the issuing of relevant chits. Control will be carried out for all meals using the method explained below.
The proposed control will be based on the existing system (Synerion) for salaried employees, using the existing identification options: 
By card, fingerprint, takziv number or facial recognition with the possibility to authorise several options for identification. An application in which you can type in the number of servings will not exist. Portions will be received according to the number of chits that will be handed to the server, whether eating in the dining room or taking food home. Two additional input stations will be placed at the main entrance to the dining room, so in total there will be 3 stations for relieving the pressure at the main entrance. In addition, an input station will be installed at the entrance to the dining room from the direction of the stairs.

Proposal for a control system for the vegetable market – two alternatives 
1. Leaving the status quo in the dining room, or: 
2. Establishing a room /shipping container with access control (using a button as in the laundry or when taking a car) and weighing the produce as in self-service checkouts in the supermarket.

"Exceptional Cases" – definitions 
This is not a method, but rather a step towards taking into account special cases, in which a family unit absolutely does not benefit from the services of the food branch, including food distribution (except vegetables and bread), and the family will state this in writing. With regard to the number of exceptional cases, those presently known to the community management and the food branch will be “frozen”. Exceptional cases are according to a family unit. Children from seventh grade and up, as well as the younger generation, may eat in the dining room regardless of their parents, they will provide means of identification, and the family will not receive an allowance for them within the framework of "exceptional cases". Non-members cannot be included in an exceptional case arrangement. In order not to be dragged into a hybrid path, the number of exceptional cases will be defined as a few percent of all members. Exceptional cases will be reviewed every six months and will not be automatically renewed.
If it turns out that there is a demand for more, the matter will be returned to the Asefa for a decision.
Costs of exceptional cases 
The food budget will not be transferred automatically to the member, but will be operated by opening a sub-budget in the kolbo according to the specified amount. 
* Cost of food cost per day, as of 2023: NIS 18.5 per day (after deducting NIS 4.5 daily for bread and vegetables).
 * Amount for a single member: NIS 555 per month
* Amount for two members: 1,100 NIS per month
Friday meals 
The solution will be based on the supply of uncooked meat according to advance registration in Kehilanet and received via the kolbo. The distribution in the kolbo will take place on Thursdays. Those who sign up to collect uncooked meat will not be able to take the meat portions from the dining room on Friday.
The different parts of the proposal were discussed, and several changes were proposed. It is evident that the team did a good job and stuck to the ballot vote decision. This is a generic proposal that will provide a good solution, even if it does not close all the loopholes one hundred percent. We will also need to be precise on certain points, and of course re-examine the method from time to time. It was emphasised in the discussion that the decision of the ballot vote was clear, that is, to leave a communal dining room, and therefore the team made sure to stick to the definition and looked for solutions that would preserve it, so that we won't find ourselves in a hybrid system. The model may dissolve if there is an increase in exceptional cases. It is not possible to estimate at this time the degree of savings that the method will bring. In the first stage, the goal is data collection. We believe that the control will lead to more precise and less wasteful consumption. It has been said that this is not privatisation. It's about the cooperation of the members. Everyone can take as much as he wants but the amounts need to be registered. We need to institutionalise the system first, and then we can refine and fine-tune things. Issues related to residents, guests, the younger generation and casual diners were discussed and clarified separately. Following the discussion, several points in the proposed outline were changed (already incorporated into this report).
It was decided: to submit the proposed outline for the implementation of the "collaborative pathway with financial controls and solutions for exceptional cases and Friday dinners", as presented, to the Asefa for the purpose of choosing between it and maintaining the status quo.

3.Completion of the process of cutting the community budget
There was a discussion about the possible sources of the cut and the need to go into the details of the cut, versus a broader perspective. Ideas for possible reductions were raised. It was said that it is difficult to estimate the financial performance for the end of the year, and it is not necessary that the NIS 100,000 cut be complete, but on the other hand, it is necessary. It is said that those people holding positions, managing activities should make every effort to reduce expenses by the end of the year.
The discussion raised the possibility of viewing work bonus money as an earned income for all intents and purposes, and hence – as a could be regarded as a source of the community's budget. There was also a proposal to raise the prices of community services, and to adjust rates in accordance with the price increases in the market.
It was decided to instruct the managers of the branches and activities to reduce costs as much as possible by the end of the year, and to continue to monitor implementation.
Summarised by- Erez and Yifat


Human Resources Committee Meeting
3.9.2023
Present: Peter Pezaro, Shlomo Cohen, Rotem Agmon, Noa Armoza, Yifat Assaf, Erez Peleg, Nir Segal and Kinneret Govrin. 
Absent: Eddie Solow, Irit Shemesh

Failure to comply with the work obligation
The management was presented with an overview of the status of work in the kibbutz in terms of people who are between jobs, without a full-time job, without sufficient income, with a deficit in vacation days or who have exceeded the permitted quota of vacation days per year. This is a very dynamic issue and the management will be updated once every six months in the members' work status.
Since the beginning of the year, there has been a stricter adherence to the accurate recording of working hours and absences, and each employee is now registered with a manager who monitors his work on a monthly basis.
Meetings are also held with members who do not have a job, full-time job and/or bring in a sufficient income to try and help them with the issue. The same applies to closing a vacation deficit.
Following are the figures from about 200 members and candidates for absorption of working age:
	People without a job
	People without full-time jobs
	People in deficit days off
	People who took more than 60 days off (in six months)
	People without sufficient income

	5
	9
	2
	3
	13



Main points raised in the discussion:
1. Conversations with members a year ago about increasing their work hours to full-time bore fruit. This issue is being addressed and maintained this year as well.
2. It is necessary to examine more carefully community members’ work and recording of their working hours. Outside workers and small business managers are easier to evaluate due to the income received.
3. It is necessary to meet with these members and return them to the normal course of fulfilling the work obligation.
In conclusion, Human Resources is responsible for meeting with members who do not work or do not fill a full-time position or who have taken days off over and above the quota decided upon by the work management, and to ensure that they take steps to improve the situation before the end of the year and to inform them that failure to comply with the work obligation will lead to a negative impact on the work bonus and the profits bonus, according to the decisions of the kibbutz.
Recorded by:  Kinneret Govrin

Updates from the Demographic Cluster
Absorption:
1.  Friday morning, September 8, 2023, we will be meeting and raising a toast to Rosh Hashanah. All current arrivals and those who will soon begin the absorption process were invited to the meeting. 
2. Welcome back to Liron and Anya Lutiens and their two sons, Yari and Len. The family returns after a two-year vacation in Germany, Liron is a kibbutz member and Anya will enter the residency track.
(currently on maternity [image: A person and person with a child and a bicycle
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leave). The absorption committee will accompany the family and we wish you the best of luck and a pleasant acclimatisation!
Housing:
1. The Lutiens family – Liron, Anya and the boys have moved into the apartment above Rochele Koren in the lower Tzameret neighbourhood. 
Young generation:
1. Congratulations to Noam Arieli and his entire family on the occasion of his marriage to his partner, Ori. Wishing you a wonderful future, happiness and love. 
2. Congratulations to Mika Cohen, who graduated with honors from the first year of mechanitronics engineering studies at the Kinneret College of Technology. Well done, Mika! Keep it up and good luck going forward. 

Ishai Levy – Demographic Cluster Coordinator

Zimra’s Column
“Yizraeli’ Names
Years ago, Arnie Friedman embarked on a degree at the Yizrael Tertiary College. To submit works in Hebrew, (of course) he was assisted by the late David Ben-Shachar and Zimra. Some of the "names" are no longer with us on Yizrael, however, we didn't want to change anything...
Introduction by David Ben-Shachar: 
In the kibbutz community, we address each other by first name, and sometimes the family name is not even known. For the first time, a "university" study appeared researching the significance of names conducted within the framework of a bachelor's degree about the variety of first names in Kibbutz Yizrael. On some we will expand a bit: 
There are members to whom we refer specifically by their last name, such as: Shaharabani, Beutler, Susskin and more. There are members to whom the nickname continued to stick, such as: Tsimuk, Butsi (Nachem), Musli, Jimmy. There are members who, although they are now adults, the childhood nickname or abbreviation remains, such as: Chaimke, Motti, Mali, Tammy, Simi, Mike, Manny, Gavrush, Rochele, Chezi, Beccy and more. 
 The complete lists of names can be found in the Hebrew Alon this week (Temporary Ed)
GOOGLE BLOOPER 3
יש חברים שהכינוי מאז ממשיך לדבוק בהם, כמו: צימוק, בּוצי (נחם), מוסלי, ג'ימי.
There are members to whom the nickname continued to stick, such as: Raisin, Muddy, Moseley, Jimmy.



Chas’ Aleph Bet
[image: ][image: ]






Programme for Rosh Hashanah 2023
Erev Rosh Hashanah 1 - Friday 15/9
19:00 – Festive meal in the dining room
After the meal in the Moadon – video clips and quizzes for the New Year
Erev Rosh Hashanah 2 – Saturday 16/9
19:00 – Festive meal in the dining room – self service
21:30 – Summer evening in the pub with riddles and brain teasers
(21:30 – the doors open, 22:00 – the games start!)
The Festival Committee – Adva Lifshitz, Guy Dashevsky, Nir Baor, Idit Hale



[image: ]

Programme for 10.09.23 – 14.09.23

Daily 08:30 – 12:00 – coffee, cake, chats, board games

Sunday 10/09
Opening the week - baking with Monica.
09:30 Armchair lecture – “Literature, Medicine / Music”
                  
Monday 11/09
O8:00 Pedicure with Limor Mualem (by appointment only)
09:30 “The Art of Drawing” – Chas Broadhurst
16:00 Open for coffee, cake, and chats

Tuesday 12/09
10:00 Trivia and brain games with Galia Shemi

Wednesday 13/09
10:00 Nature is Blossoming with Hammutal Assaf
17:00 Tai-chi (advanced) with Einan Grosser

Thursday 14/9
07:00 Pedicure with Na’ama Baum (by appointment only)
10:00 Movie screening with Galia Shemi “The Green Book” 
17:15 Exercises on chairs with Michal Sha’anan
English is Fun   -   with Rahel

Even if you are not superstitious, it’s hard to resist tales of “cursed” ships, tombs, and so on.  Who knows – maybe there is something to them? 

THE CURSE OF JAMES DEAN’S PORSCHE
Curse:  Disaster may be ahead of anyone connected with James Dean’s “death car”.  It seems to attack people at random.

Origin:  In 1955, Dean smashed his red Porsche into another car and was killed.  The wreckage was bought by George Barris, a friend of Dean’s.  But as one writer put it, “the car proved deadly even after it was dismantled”.  Barris noticed weird things happening immediately. 

Among its victims:
· The car slipped while being unloaded from the truck that delivered it to Barris, and broke a mechanic’s legs.

· Barris put its engine into a race car.  It crashed in the race, killing the driver.  A second car in the same race was equipped with the Porsche’s drive shaft.  It overturned and injured its driver.

· The shell of the Porsche was being used in a Highway Safety display in San Francisco.  It fell off its pedestal and broke a teenager’s hip.  Later, a truck carrying the display to another demonstration was involved in an accident.  “The truck driver,” says one account, “was thrown out of the cab and killed when the Porsche shell rolled off the back of the truck and crushed him.”

Status:  The Porsche finally vanished in 1960, while on a train en route to Los Angeles.

IN MY EXPERT OPINION…
We think the experts and authorities have all the answers…
Well, they do – but often the wrong ones.
“I must confess that my imagination refuses to see any sort of submarine doing anything except suffocating its crew and floundering at sea.”   H.G. WELLS, 1902

“You ain’t goin’ nowhere, son.  You ought to go back to drivin’ a truck.”  JIM DENNY, MANAGER OF THE GRAND OLE OPRY, TO ELVIS PRESLEY, 1954

“If excessive smoking actually plays a role in the production of lung cancer, it seems to be a minor one.”  THE NATIONAL CANCER INSTITUTE, 1954

“The horse is here to stay, but the automobile is only a novelty”.  MARSHAL FERDINAND FOCH, FRENCH MILITARY STRATEGIST, 1911

“With over 50 foreign cars already on sale here, the Japanese auto industry isn’t likely to carve out a big slice of the US market for itself.”  BUSINESS WEEK, 1968

ALBERT EINSTEIN APPLIED TO THE FEDERAL POLYTECHNIC ACADEMY IN ZURICH BUT FLUNKED THE ENTRANCE EXAM.  WHEN HIS FATHER ASKED HIS HEADMASTER WHAT PROFESSION ALBERT SHOULD ADOPT, HE GOT THE ANSWER, “It doesn’t matter, he’ll never amount to anything.”

			…………..more next week






Dear Readers,

Eddie will be back in the driver’s seat next week and we look forward to hearing stories from his Namibian adventure.

I’m leaving you with a little thought for the New Year …
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SHANA TOVA

WISHING YOU A CALM, HAPPY AND SWEET NEW YEAR
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Love comes naturally. Hate is taught.
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